
BID PROTEST 
 

All IFB and RFP protests shall be in writing and emailed to newtonl@aaps.k12.mi.us 
within five (5) business days after the IFB/RFP first reading of the award at a public 
Board of Education meeting.  The bidder shall clearly state the RFP/IFB bid number, 
name and reasons for the protest.  If a bidder contacts the district departments and 
indicates a desire to protest an award, the department shall refer the bidder to the 
Procurement Department.   The protest shall be reviewed by the Superintendent or 
designee whose decision shall be final.   

 


